
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  Joel S. Taylor 
  Director, Department of Finance and Management 
 
FROM:  Tanya Arsh, P.E. 

Director, Department of Public Utilities 
 
DATE  July 31, 2007 
 
SUBJECT: Recommendation for: Single Axle Dump Truck SA002497 
 
The Purchasing Office opened formal bids for the purchase of Single Axle Dump Trucks on July 5, 2007. 
Three (3) bids were received. The bid was for a Dump Truck without Snow Plows and Salt Spreader and 
Dump Truck equipped wit those items. The Division of Sewerage and Drainage in response to the 
Mayor’s Office initiative to review the option of equipping vehicles with snow plows and salt spreaders to 
assist in the snow removal efforts, reviewed the bids for the trucks to be equipped with the snow plows 
and salt spreaders. 
 
After review of the bids, the Division of Sewerage and Drainage recommends an award be made for two 
(2) each of item 2 (Dump Truck with Snow Plow and Salt Spreader) to be awarded to the lowest 
responsive and responsible bidder Center City International (31-1048371)  in the total amount of 
$250,460.00. The Division of Sewerage and Drainage will process legislation for this purchase. No award 
will be made for Item 1 at this time. 
 

Supplier Item 1 (2 Each) Item 2 (2 Each) 

Center City International $94,290.00/each $125,230.00/each 

Graham Ford Inc $97,880.00/each $128,820.00/each 

Byers Chevrolet $97,450.00/each $128,390.00/each 

 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact Joe Lombardi at 
6031. 
 
Pc: DJ Chapman, Sewer Maintenance Operation Center 
 File 


